
City Pipeline Committee of Lambertville 
City Hall, 8 am 
12/8/16 Minutes 

Present 
Committee members: Sue Begent, Judy Detrano, Gina Fischetti, Filomena Hengst, Kelly Kappler, 
Kim Nagy, Lauren Rosenthal McManus, and Councilman Wardell Sanders 
Members of the public: none 

I. The committee finalized 11/30 minutes and were given previous unapproved minutes for 
review 

II. Judy Detrano proposed a revised proof of the banners. Gina suggested changing “your” to 
“our”; agreed upon by the committee. Banners are proposed for the library (Ward will check 
in with head of library), City Hall and over the street. Judy will send out final design and 
Ward will take the next steps within a week.  

III. DEP meeting update (from 12/2) 
a. On December 2, 2016, Councilman Wardell Sanders and Lambertville’s Committee 

Against the Pipeline Chair Filomena Hengst met with officials of the New Jersey 
Department of Environmental Protection to outline the City’s objections to the 
PennEast Pipeline Project and to learn about the DEP’s role in reviewing the project.  
The City thanks the DEP and its officials for its time and attention to our 
concerns. Some notes: 
    -expressed our concerns about water supply  
    -learned about permitting process: public hearings, FERC approval expected in    
     May 2017 with NJDEP permits taking approximately 6 months to 1 year,  
     PennEast is at approximately 30% of surveying completed and NJDEP requires  
     100% surveying, USDOT supervises construction of pipeline and ensures    
     safety of its placement and maintenance  

IV. HaltTalks update (from 11/30) 
a. Sue Begent, Judy Detrano, Kim Nagy, Lauren Rosenthal McManus attended the 

HaltTalks event on 11/30 with speaker Professor Tullis Onstott 
b. PennEast does not know the rocks in our area. A hydrocarbon project through the 

rocks could lead to arsenic poisoning for many years to come (Statistics and details 
Sue shared for inclusion in minutes) 

V. Set January dates 
a. January 4 at 8am, City Hall 
b. January 25 at 8 am, City Hall 

VI. Other Business 
a. Write letter to DOT expressing our concerns about heavy haul traffic given truck ban 

on NJ29 
b. Contact Suez regarding their plans to have an independent assessment of the arsenic 

risk and potentially write a letter to FERC requesting an independent assessment. 
c. Find out if banners are allowed on Main St. 
d. Schedule meeting with DRBC 

Upcoming meetings:  

Jan. 4 at 8 am, City Hall 
Jan. 25 at 8 am, City Hall 



  



 


